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Conservation Commission - Meeting Minutes
Thursday, May 1, 2014, Dedham Town Hall- Lower Conference Room
Members Present:  Fred Civian (Chairman), Laura Bugay, Andrew Tittler, Kristine Langdon, David Gorden, Brian McGrath and Sean Hoxie.
Mr. Civian called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.
450 Sprague Street- Notice of Intent from the Town of Dedham Engineering Department for the development of a multi-use recreational facility on the 25 acres of land formerly known as the Striar property, located at 450 Sprague Street. (DEP# 141-0466) Continued from April 17th.

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue to May 15th, seconded by Ms. Bugay. UA.

 370 Common St., Northeastern University – Request for an amendment to an existing Order of Conditions from Northeastern University, to replace an existing running track around the new artificial turf field hockey field, as well as associated stormwater management. (DEP# 141-0448). Continued from April 17th. Request to continue until May 15th to allow more time for peer review.

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue to May 15th, seconded by Mr. McGrath. UA
 
MassDOT I95/University Ave- Notice of Intent from the Massachusetts Department of Transportation- Highway Division for improvements to the I-95 southbound ramp at University Avenue. (DEP# 141-0464) Continued from April 17th.

Matt Shute and Steve Corriveau were present for the hearing with Susan McArthur.

Matt Shute reviewed the comments made by the peer reviewers for the project with the Commission. 

Mr. Civian asked Mr. Shute what concerns Westwood has had about the project. Mr. Shute responded that the Westwood Conservation Commission was concerned with hazardous spill maintenance but the resolution was supported. The Westwood Fire Department will be able to see on GPS where the cleanup kits are located.

Mr. McGrath asked what they plan to do for TSS removal. Mr. Corriveau responded it will be generally the same as what was proposed initially. The overall net gain of pavement in this redevelopment project is less than an acre.

Mr. Corriveau explained that the limited amount of new pavement is not considered to be new development since the widening of less than a single lane is considered redevelopment not new development. Mr. Civian responded that he would like to see this explanation in writing since this was not his understanding. 

Ian Cooke was present from the NWRA, as he was assisting the Commission with the review of the project. He asked if the applicant had a chance to think about how the existing detention basin would generally be designed. 
Mr. Corriveau responded that they do not want to surcharge the basin and plan to retain less than 6 inches.

Mr. Cooke asked if they know anything about the soils under the basin. Mr. Corriveau responded that they do not, but they do plan to put in new material. 

Mr. Cooke asked how deep they plan to dig. Mr. Corriveau responded 18 inches. Mr. Cooke asked for more information on the void space. 

Ms. Bugay asked the applicant to consider if there was any concern that stone or sediment would form in the basin.

Mr. Civian commented doesn’t hear any of the commission expressing concern with the ideas.

Mr. Shute explained that they were thinking of depressing the center of the circle as a rain garden, but that it was considered a safety hazard to cars as they approach the circle with the area being not well lit.

Mr. Shute explained with regard to the idea of adding tree boxes, they would also need to add additional  pavement. Mass Dot does not approve of the use of tree boxes as they would prefer to treat the stormwater in a way that it could be seen and maintained more easily. Mr. Civian commented that it may be something that DWWD could maintain. Eileen Commane of DWWD responded that she thinks they would be willing to do that.

Ms. McArthur, of MassDOT explained that the reason why they do not support the use of tree boxes is because trees may need to be replaced, there is ongoing maintenance, and also for reasons realted to ADA compliance. 

Mr. Civian asked Ms. Commane to explain the DWWD’s concern with salt usage. Ms. Commane explained that 80% of the sodium in the wells is coming from the highway operations and as a result they would like the MassDOT to adopt the low salt zone in this portion of the highway.

Ms. McArthur explained that what happens in low salt areas is that the area gets hit more often with less salt, so it is not really better.

Mr. Civian commented that the Commission plans to add a Conditon pertaining to salt usage and may require a report to show how much salt is used.

Mr. Gorden commented that it may be helpful to see an accident report for that particular area.

Mr. Civian commented that whether it is tree boxes or something else, something has to go in there.

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue the hearing until May 15, seconded by Ms. Bugay. UA.
 
750 Providence Highway- Notice of Intent from David Spiegel for the redevelopment of a 7.5 acre parcel containing a freestanding retail building and 28 additional parking spaces while filling and replicating an area of Bordering Vegetated Wetlands (DEP# 141-0465) Continued from April 17th
 
Don Myers of Norwood Engineering reviewed what has happened with the project to date and reported on feedback and what has been done since the last hearing. He explained that they intend to meet the guidelines for new development. Mr. Myers confirmed that they do meet the state and local guidelines. 

Paul McManus explained that of the area that was all BVW mitigation before, a large percentage of this was determined to be invasive species. They would like to propose intensive invasive species management and substantial plantings of native shrubs in this area. 

Mr. Civian asked what is being done to improve the wetlands. Mr. McManus pointed out the linear features.

Ms. Bugay asked for more information on the performance comparisons. 

Mr. Civian asked how it would be better for the environment than the initial proposal. Mr. Bugay followed up with asking if they are getting more environmental treatment in one versus the other. Mr. McManus explained that he does not have the specifics but based on the design one will function better than the other.

Mr. Civian confirmed with Mr. Myers that they found one BMP didn’t work so they got another one. Mr. Civian asked when considering LID on the site as a whole, could it hydrologically work any better?

Mr. Gorden asked about the plans for snow storage on the site. Mr. Myers pointed to the northeast corner of the property as an option.

Ms. Langdon commented that she likes the clearing of invasive plants. She asked them to consider how they could reintegrate what they are planning with the adjacent wetlands. 

Ms. Bugay and Mr. McGrath asked what the disadvantage would be to open up the channel.

Mr. Gorden asked if the sedimentation and fill on the downstream could be dealt with.  He also asked if there could be more improvements to the existing wetland downgrade of their project.

Mr. McManus asked for feedback on mitigation ideas and feedback in general from the Commission.

Mr. Civian commented that he doesn’t understand why this is the optimal plan for the environment.

Mr. McGrath commented that they plan to remove wetland areas, and as a result they need to prove they are making vast improvements. The Commission will need to be convinced of the improvements and how they will improve the function of the wetlands.

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue the hearing until May 15th, seconded by Mr. McGrath. UA.

8:50 PM- LL Bean Trailer Storage- Request for Determination of Applicability from LL. Bean Dedham for storage of a trailer within 200 feet of the Charles River at the Dolan Recreation Center, 269 Common Street. RDA 2014-03

Amanda Pop, the Department Manager of Outdoor Discovery Schools for LL Bean was present for the hearing. 

Ms. Bugay requested a plan showing the distance from the trailer location to the river.

Mr. Gorden confirmed with Ms. Pop that abutter notifications were not necessary for Needham. 

Mr. Civian made a motion to issue a Negative Determination of Applicability with conditions, seconded by Mr. McGrath. UA.
 
9:00 PM- 20-30 Milton Street- Request for Determination of Applicability from Comcast of Massachusetts for placement of an underground pipe within the utility easement located at 20-30 Milton Street. RDA 2014-04

Manuel Furtado was present from Comcast. He explained that while out there they plan to also clean up the area, and pick up trash. Following the installation of the pipe, they plan to reseed it or mulch it. 

Agent O’Connell commented that she would prefer that the area be reseeded. She does not have a problem with removing dead trees at the site.

Mr. Civian made a motion to issue a Negative Determination of Applicability with conditions including reseeding, matting, and waddles, seconded by Mr. McGrath. UA.
 
86 Gibson Ave- Request for a Stormwater Certificate of Compliance- 

Agent O’Connell recommended that the certificate be issued.

Mr. Civian made a motion to issue the Certificate of Compliance for 86 Gibson Avenue, seconded by Mr. McGrath, UA.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Ms. Bugay made a motion to adjourn at 9:15 PM, seconded by Mr. McGrath. UA.
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